
Administration 
1815 Sir Isaac Brock Way, Thorold, ON L2V 4T7 

905-980-6000  Toll-free: 1-800-263-7215 
______________________________________________________________________ 

MEMORANDUM 
CL-C 33-2019 

Subject: Provincial Review of Regional Government 
Date: April 25, 2019 
To: Regional Council 
From: Ann-Marie Norio, Regional Clerk 

 
On January 15, 2019, the Province announced that a review of Regional government 
would be undertaken.   
 
At the Committee of the Whole meeting held on March 7, 2019, Committee considered 
COTW-C 02-2019 being a letter from the local area Mayors respecting undertaking a 
procurement of and facilitation for finances to hire a Government 
Relations/Communications firm to advise the local municipalities on government 
relations, public polling and communications in regard to the Provincial government 
review of Regional government. 
 
At the Regional Council meeting on March 28, 2019, a memorandum from the Chief 
Administrative Officer, indicated that staff were moving forward in accordance with the 
direction of COTW-C 02-2019. 
 
As part of the consultation process, the Province has set up meetings in each area to 
hear from delegations that registered to speak prior to April 9, 2019.  The Special 
Advisors will be conducting the Niagara session on May 1 in our Council Chamber.    
The Province will report back on what they heard during the consultation process this 
fall.  
 
The Province has advised that Council members affected by the review are welcome 
and encouraged to participate in the ongoing open consultation process and share their 
ideas and opinions via a written submission by May 21, 2019.  The Province has noted 
that if a Council wishes to provide a written submission, they would also be considered.  

Respectfully submitted and signed by 

________________________________ 
Ann-Marie Norio 
Regional Clerk 
 
Attachments:  COTW-C 02-2019 
  CAO 02-2019 
  CWCD 146-2019 
  Regional Government Input 



OFFICE OF THE MAYOR
4800 SOUTH SERVICE ROAD 
BEAMSVILLE, ON  L0R 1B1 

Phone: 905‐563‐8205 
Fax: 905‐563‐6566 

www.lincoln.ca  

A Place to Grow, A Place to Prosper, A Place to Belong 

March 6, 2019 

Niagara Region 
c/o Ron Tripp 
Acting CAO 

Dear Region of Niagara; 
Re: Provincial Review of Regional Government  

Following the recent conference call among the heads of Council of the lower tier 
municipalities including the Regional Municipality of Niagara it was agreed that the 12 
Mayors and Chair, whom have signed below, request that the Region, on behalf of the 13 
Municipalities undertake the procurement of and facilitation for finances to hire a 
Government Relations/Communications firm to advise the 13 municipalities on 
government relations, public polling and communications in regard to the provincial 
government review of regional government.

Further, this item be included in the Committee of the Whole Agenda for Thursday, March 
7,2019 at 6:30pm at Regional Headquarters. 

The CAO's will coordinate this effort. They will advise on appropriate companies to be 
considered.  The CAO's will also act in the capacity of selecting said company and 
preparing sample questions in advance to be used for the public polling.  

In their capacity as signing officers, the CAO’s in their guidance to the Heads of Council 
will liaise with the successful bidder throughout the procurement process to ensure a 
successful conclusion.  

Heads of Council will ensure that their own Councils and Regional Council members are 
kept apprised of the process.  

COTW-C 02-2019



OFFICE OF THE MAYOR 
4800 SOUTH SERVICE ROAD 
BEAMSVILLE, ON  L0R 1B1 

Phone: 905‐563‐8205 
Fax: 905‐563‐6566 

www.lincoln.ca  
 

 

 
A Place to Grow, A Place to Prosper, A Place to Belong 

We are the Mayors and Regional Chair of the Region of Niagara and are in support of 
this request. 

 

Mayor Wayne Redekop 

Fort Erie 

 

Mayor Jim Diodati 

Niagara Falls 

 

 

 

Mayor Bill Steele 

Port Colborne 

 

Wainfleet 

 

 

 

Mayor Jeff Jordan 

Grimsby 

 

Lord Mayor Betty Disero 

Niagara-on-the-Lake 

 

Mayor Walter Sendzik 

St. Catharines 

 

Mayor Frank Campion 

Welland 

 

Chair Jim Bradley 

Niagara Region 

 

Mayor Sandra Easton 

Lincoln 

 

Mayor Marvin Junkin 

Pelham 

 

Mayor Terry Ugulini 

Thorold 

 

   
   
    

COTW-C 02-2019



Office of Chief Administrative Officer 
1815 Sir Isaac Brock Way, Thorold, ON L2V 4T7 

905-980-6000  Toll-free: 1-800-263-7215 
______________________________________________________________________ 

MEMORANDUM 
CAO 2-2019 

Subject:  Provincial Review of Regional Government 
Date:  March 28, 2019 
To:  Regional Council 
From:  Ron Tripp, Acting Chief Administrative Officer 

 
This is to provide a follow up to Correspondence COTW-C 02-2019 and to make 
Regional Council aware that ten of the local area municipalities (LAM) have since 
passed resolutions in support of the actions proposed in that document.  Two of the 
LAMs have received the document for information.  The respective resolutions of 
municipal Councils have been attached as Appendix A to the memorandum. 
 
Staff has also canvassed Regional peer organizations in order to understand their 
disposition in this matter and to provide further background and context.  The following 
is a summary of the responses received to date: 
 

• Halton Region - adopted a resolution March 27, 2019 that the province not 
undertake any action (content to be confirmed) 

• Region of Waterloo – notice of motion for March 27, 2019, desire to hold a public 
meeting to allow citizens to speak to the matter 

• York Region – intention to present a report to Council April 18, 2019 with 
recommendation for Chair to send a letter to the province (content to be 
confirmed) 

• Region of Peel - no plans to bring this matter to Regional Council, each of their 
local municipalities will be taking reports to their respective Councils 

 
The Provincial Review was discussed at the Niagara CAO’s meeting of March 8, 2019, 
the day following Regional Council’s COTW meeting.  In anticipation of support from 
each of the respective local municipal Councils, a sub-committee of CAOs was 
established at that meeting.  The planning and execution of the actions articulated in 
COTW-C 02-2019 was established as the mandate for this group. 
 
Subject to any further comments and/or direction from Regional Council, Staff will 
proceed in accordance with the direction of COTW-C 02-2019.  Staff can confirm that 
the funding for this work can be accommodated in the 2019 Operating Budget. 
 
Respectfully submitted and signed by 



Memorandum 
CAO 2-2019 

March 28, 2019 
Page 2 

 
 

________________________________ 
Ron Tripp, P.Eng. 
Acting Chief Administrative Officer 
 
 
 
Appendix A: Summary of Local Area Municipal Resolutions 
 
 
 
c.c.: Local Area Municipal Chief Administrative Officers 

 



Last updated:  Thursday, March 28, 2019 
 

Response Summary 
Provincial Review of Regional Government 

 Minute Item 6.2, COTW 1-2019, March 7, 2019 
COTW-C 02-2019 
 CLK-C 2019-072 

 
 

Municipality Dated Response 

Fort Erie 2019-03-19 Receive for information 

Grimsby 2019-03-27 Support 

Lincoln 2019-03-19 Support 

Niagara Falls 2019-03-27 Receive for information 

Niagara-on-the-Lake 2019-03-13 Support 

Pelham 2019-03-25 Support 

Port Colborne 2019-03-26 Support 

St. Catharines  2019-03-19 Support 

Thorold 2019-03-21 Support 

Wainfleet 2019-03-27 Support 

Welland 2019-03-25 Support 

West Lincoln 2019-03-26 Support 

 

file://Nrfswrkgrp/iccl_oau/C.02%20Standing%20Committees%20of%20Council/eCouncil/eCouncil%202019/Council%20Pkg%2007-2019%20March%2028,%202019/COTW-C%2002-2019.pdf
file://Nrfswrkgrp/iccl_oau/C.02%20Standing%20Committees%20of%20Council/CLERK'S%20CORRESPONDENCE/2019%20Correspondence/CLK-C%202019-072%20Provincial%20Review%20of%20Regional%20Government.pdf
file://Nrfswrkgrp/iccl_oau/Council%20Support%20Assistant%20(Charlotte)/Mail%20Log/Mail%20Log%202019/02%20Scanned%20and%20Emailed%20Mail%20Items/2019-03-20%20FE%20PRRG%20Response.pdf
file://Nrfswrkgrp/iccl_oau/Council%20Support%20Assistant%20(Charlotte)/Mail%20Log/Mail%20Log%202019/02%20Scanned%20and%20Emailed%20Mail%20Items/2019-03-28%20GY%20PRRG.pdf
file://Nrfswrkgrp/iccl_oau/Council%20Support%20Assistant%20(Charlotte)/Mail%20Log/Mail%20Log%202019/02%20Scanned%20and%20Emailed%20Mail%20Items/2019-03-22%20LN%20PRRG.pdf
file://Nrfswrkgrp/iccl_oau/Council%20Support%20Assistant%20(Charlotte)/Mail%20Log/Mail%20Log%202019/02%20Scanned%20and%20Emailed%20Mail%20Items/2019-03-27%20NF%20PRRG.pdf
file://Nrfswrkgrp/iccl_oau/Council%20Support%20Assistant%20(Charlotte)/Mail%20Log/Mail%20Log%202019/02%20Scanned%20and%20Emailed%20Mail%20Items/2019-03-13%20NOTL%20PRRG%20Response.pdf
file://Nrfswrkgrp/iccl_oau/Council%20Support%20Assistant%20(Charlotte)/Mail%20Log/Mail%20Log%202019/02%20Scanned%20and%20Emailed%20Mail%20Items/2019-03-25%20PM%20PRRG.pdf
file://Nrfswrkgrp/iccl_oau/Council%20Support%20Assistant%20(Charlotte)/Mail%20Log/Mail%20Log%202019/02%20Scanned%20and%20Emailed%20Mail%20Items/2019-03-27%20PC%20PRRG.pdf
file://Nrfswrkgrp/iccl_oau/Council%20Support%20Assistant%20(Charlotte)/Mail%20Log/Mail%20Log%202019/02%20Scanned%20and%20Emailed%20Mail%20Items/2019-03-27%20SC%20PRRG.pdf
file://Nrfswrkgrp/iccl_oau/Council%20Support%20Assistant%20(Charlotte)/Mail%20Log/Mail%20Log%202019/02%20Scanned%20and%20Emailed%20Mail%20Items/2019-03-22%20TD%20PRRG%20Response.pdf
file://Nrfswrkgrp/iccl_oau/Council%20Support%20Assistant%20(Charlotte)/Mail%20Log/Mail%20Log%202019/02%20Scanned%20and%20Emailed%20Mail%20Items/2019-03-27%20WT%20PRRG.pdf
file://Nrfswrkgrp/iccl_oau/Council%20Support%20Assistant%20(Charlotte)/Mail%20Log/Mail%20Log%202019/02%20Scanned%20and%20Emailed%20Mail%20Items/2019-03-26%20WD%20PRRG.pdf
file://Nrfswrkgrp/iccl_oau/Council%20Support%20Assistant%20(Charlotte)/Mail%20Log/Mail%20Log%202019/02%20Scanned%20and%20Emailed%20Mail%20Items/2019-03-26%20WL%20PRRG.pdf
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Our Focus: Your Future 
Community Services 

Legislative Services 

March 19, 2019 
File #120203 

Sent via Email: ann-marie.norio@niagararegion.ca 

Ann-Marie Norio, Regional Clerk 
Niagara Region 
1815 Sir Issac Brock Way, P.O. Box 1042 
Thorold, ON L2V 4T7 

Dear Ms. Norio: 

Re: Niagara Region - Provincial Review of Regional Government 

Please be advised the Municipal Council of the Town of Fort Erie at its meeting of March 18, 
2019 received your correspondence dated March 8, 2019 and supported the letter from the 
Local Area Municipal Mayors dated March 6, 2019 respecting Provincial Review of Regional 
Government. 

Trusting this information will be of assistance to you. 

Yours very tr~f~\, nf;) 

Ca~~~A 
Manager, Legislative Services/Clerk 
cschofield@forterie.ca 

CS:dlk 

c.c. Niagara Local Area Municipalities Sent via email 

Mailing Address: The Corporation of the Town of Fort Erie 
1 Municipal Centre Drive, Fort Erie ON L2A 2S6 

Office Hours 8:30 a.m. to 5:0_0 p.m. Phone: (905) 871-1600 FAX: (905) 871-4022 Web-site: www.forterie.ca 



March 27, 2019 

SENT VJA EMAIL 

Region of Niagara 

181S Sfr Isaac Brock Way 

P.O. Box 1042 
Thorold, ON L2V 4T7 

TOWN OF GRIMSBY 

Attention: Ann-Marie Norio, Regional Clerk 

TELEPHONE: (905) 945-9634 
FAX: (905) 945-501 0 
www.town.grimsby.on.ca 

160 LIVINGSTON AVENUE 
P.O. BOX 159 
GRIMSBY, ONTARIO 
L3M4G3 

PLEASE REFER TO FILE NO. 

RE: REGIONAL COUNCIL REQUEST- PROVINCIAL REVIEW OF REGIONAL GOVERNMENT 

Please be advised that Town of Grimsby Council passed the following motion on March 18, 2019: 

THAT the correspondence from the Regional Clerk dated March 8, 2019 (see attached Appendix 

A) regarding Provincial Review of Regional Government be received for information; and 

THAT Council endorse the request from Regional Council (see attached Appendix A) 

"THAT the Region undertake the procurement of and facilitation for finances to hire a 
Government Relations/Communications firm to advise the 13 laca/ area municipalities 
on government relations, public vol!ing and communications in regard to the Provincial 

Government Review of Regional Government"~ and 

THAT the Acting Clerk for the Town of Grimsby be directed by Counci I to circulate a copy of this 

resolution to the Local Area Municipalities and the Regional Cleric 

Sincerely, 

Sarah Kim 

Acting Town Clerk 

cc.: locat Area Municipal Clerks (Sent via Email) 

M. Cain, Fire Chief 



REPORT TO: Mayor J. Jordan 
Members of Council 

TM(A) 19-04 
March 15, 2019 

SUBJECT: Regional Council Request- Provincial Review of Regional Government 

Recommendation 

"RESOLVED That Report TM(A} 19-04 dated March 15, 2019 be received and that the recommendations 
of this report be approved for implementation as follows: 
• The correspondence from the Regional Clerk dated March 8, 2019 (see attached Appendix A) regarding 

Pravinclal Review of Regional Government be received for information; and specifically, 
• That Council endorse the request from Regional Council (see attached Appendix A), 

o "THAT the Region undertake the procurement of and facilitation for finances to hire a Government 
Relations/Communications firm to advise the 13 local area municipalities on government relations, 
public polling and communications in regard to the Provincial Government Review of Regional 
Government", and 

• That the Acting Clerk for the Town of Grimsby be directed by Council to circulate a copy of this 
resolution to the Local Area Municipalities and the Regional Clerk." 

Purpose 

The purpose of this report is to provide Council with the correspondence issued by Regional Council 
regarding the Provincial Regional Government Review and affirm Council's support of the Regional 
resolution contained in COTW 1 - 2019 (see attached Appendix A) . 

Background 

The Province has undertaken a Regional Government Review. The review will consider issues of 
governance, decision-making and service delivery in eight Regional Municipalities (Durham, Halton, 
Muskoka District, Niagara, Oxford County, Peel, Waterloo and York), Simcoe County and their respective 
lower tier municipalities. In total, there are 82 upper and lower tier that are party to this review. Additional 
information about the review may be obtained from the Ontario website: 
blips .tiwww 111 ,1.11;:11 .. • 1J:HJe11t!J11.1n~il-qoverr11w~11l-1~•11ew#section-2. The website also outlines the 
appointment of Special Advisors and their Terms of Reference, as well as, a provincial contact email 
address ta forward questions or seek additional information. II is understood that Grimsby has already 
been afforded time with the Special Advisors. 

I I 
On February 4, 2019, the Niagara Regional Mayors including the Regional Chair issued a formal 
Statement: 

"Niagara's Mayors are united in support for improving governance, transparency and 
accountability in local government. It has been nearly 50 years since Niagara Region was 
formed and our communities, economy and the populations we serve have changed 
significantly in that time. With change comes opportunity, and we agree with the provincial 
government that there is room for improvement in the way Niagara works. 



We share the same goals in this review: to make it easier to access se,vices, create more 
efficient local government, reduce duplication and be open for business. We also agree that 
there are a number of ways to achieve these goals and we expect that local voices and local 
solutions will truly be considered. 

We are already working together as Team Niagara to be open for business and attract 
investment. jobs, and economic development. Many local agencies and municipal services are 
already working together to find efficiencies and reduce duplication. We are working together 
to build an integrated transit system that works for all of Niagara. And we know we can do 
more. As Mayors, we will work together to ensure that Niagara is given an opportunity to 
present made-in-Niagara solutions through this regional governance review." 

On March 6, 2019, further correspondence, signed by al I 12 Mayors and the Reg ion al Chair, was issued to 
Regional Council (forming part of Appendix A to this report), The correspondence requested the Region 
undertake the procurement of and facilitation for finances to hire a Government Relations / 
Communications firm to advise the 13 municipalities on matters relevant to the ongoing Provincial Regional 
Government Review. At the March 7, 2019 Committee of the Whole, the following motion, as approved by 
Regional Council, was forwarded to the Clerk on or about March 8, 2019: 

"That Correspondence Item COTW-C 02-2019, being a letter from the Local Area Municipal 
Mayors, dated March 6, 2019, respecting Provincial Review of Regional Government, BE 
RECEIVED and BE CIRCULATED fo the Local Area Municipalities for consideration by their 
respective Councils at their next meeting for comment back to Niagara Region by March 28, 
2019. N 

The March 6, 2019 correspondence further identified the Mayors & Regional Chair direction that the CAO's 
will serve to coordinate the process of procurement, selection and liaison with the bidders and successful 
company throughout the process, on behalf of the respective Heads of Council. At the March 8, 2019 
meeting of CAO's, a subcommittee was created for this purpose. 

Financial Implications 

There are no financial implications to the Town, as the Region will address the financial obligations of this 
project. 

Conclusion 

The recommendation contained in this report are intended to establish Council's support of the 12 Mayors 
and Regional Chair, specifically for Region to undertake the procurement of and facilitation for finances to 
hire a Government Relations/Communications firm to advise the 13 local area municipalities on 
government relations, public P?lling and communications in regard to the Provincial Governfllent Review of 
Regional Government. 

Respectf u!ly s u bmitled, 

Michael C 1n 
Fire Chief 
MC/ew 



Niagara ~ rJ Region 
-------

March 8, 2019 

LOCAL AREA MUNICIPALITIES 

SENT ELECTRON/CALLY 

APPENDIX A 

Administration 
Office of the Regional Clerk 
18 15 Sir Isaac Brock Way, PO Box I 042, Thorold, ON L2V 4T7 
Telepho11e: 905-685-4225 Toll-free: 1-800-263-7115 Fax: 905-687-4977 
www.niagararegion.c.a 

COTW 1-2019, March 7, 2019 

RE: Provincial Review of Regional Government 
COTW 1-2019 Minute Item 6.2 

Committee of the Whole at its meeting held on Thursday, March 7, 2019, passed the 
following resolution: 

That Correspondence Item C01W-C 02-2019, being a letter from the Local Area 
Municipal Mayors, dated March 6, 2019, respecting Provincial Review of 
Regional Government, BE RECEIVED and BE CIRCULATED to the Local Area 
Municipalities for consideration by their respective Councils at their next meeting 
for comment back to Niagara Region by March 2B, 2019. 

A copy of Correspondence Item COTW-C 02-2019 is attached for your reference. 

Yours truly, 

Ann-Marie Norio 
Regional Clerk 

CLl<-C 2019-072 



March 6, 2019 

Niagara Region 
c/o Ron Tripp 
Acting CAO 

Dear Region of Niagara; 
Re: Provincial Review of Regional Government 

COTW-C 02-2019 

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR 
4800 SOUTH SERVICE ROAD 

BEAMSVILLE, ON LOR 1B1 
Phone: 905-563-8205 

Fax: 905-563-6566 
www.lincoln.C£ 

Following the recent conference call among the heads of Council of the lower tier 
municipalities including the Regional Municipality of Niagara it was agreed that the 12 
Mayors and Chair, whom have signed below, request that the Region, on behalf of the 13 
Municipalities undertake the procurement of and facilitation for finances to hire a 
Government Relations/Communications firm to advise the 13 municipalities on 
government relations, public polling and communications in regard to the provincial 
government review of regional government. 

Further, this item be included in the Committee of the Whole Agenda for Thursday, March 
7,2019 at 6:30pm at Regional Headquarters. 

The CAO's will coordinate this effort. They will advise on appropriate companies to be 
considered. The CAO's will also act in the capacity of selecting said company and 
preparing sample questions in advance to be used for the public polling. 

In thelr capacity as signing officers, the CAO's in their guidance to the Heads of Council 
will liaise with the successful bidder throughout the procurement process to ensure a 
successful conclusion. 

Heads of Council will ensure that their own Counci ls and Reg ional Council members are 
kept apprised of the process. 

A Place to Grow, A Pl.Jee to Prosper, A Place to Belong 



COTW-C 02-2019 

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR 
4800 SOUTH SERVICE ROAD 

BEAMSVILLE, ON LOR 1B1 
Phone:905-563-8205 

Fax: 905-563-6566 
www.lincoln.ca 

We are the Mayors and Regional Chair of the Region of Niagara and are in support of 
this request. 

~ --- .&.- --- • 

Mayor Wayne Redekop 

Fort Erie 

Mayor Jim Diodati 

Niagara Falls 

Mayor Bill Steele 

Port Colborne 

) _.r- • 

/~~l/2< 
Mayor Kevjn Gibson 

Wainfleet 

Mayor Jeff Jordan 

Grimsby 

Lord Mayor Betty Dlsero 

Niagara-on-the-Lake 

Mayor Walter Sendzik 

St Catharines 

Mayor Frank Campion 

Welland 

~\ ~\ . .,\"h • ......... 

Chair, Jim Bradley 

Niagara Region 

A Place to Grow, A Place to Prosper, A Place to Belong 

Mayor Sandra Easton 

Lincoln 

Mayor Maivin Junkin 

Pelham 

Mayor Terry Ugulini 

Thorold 

West Lincoln 



Towaof ... 

L1ncoln 
4800 SOUTH SERVICE RD 
BEAMSVILLE, ON LOR 181 

905-563-8205 

March 19, 2019 

SENT VIA EMAIL 

Region of Niagara 
1815 Sir Isaac Brock Way 
P.O. Box 1042 
Thorold, ON L2V 4T7 

Attention: Ann-Marie Norio, Regional Clerk 

RE: REQUEST FROM REGIONAL COUNCIL - PROVINCIAL REVIEW OF 
REGIONAL GOVERNMENT 

Please be advised that Council for the Corporation of the Town of Lincoln passed the 
following motion on March 18, 2019: 

THAT correspondence attached as Appendix A, dated March 8, 2019, from the 
Regional Clerk regarding Provincial Review of Regional Government be received 
for information; and 

THAT Council of the Town of Lincoln endorse the request from Regional Council: 

''THA T the Region undertake the procurement of and facilitation for finances 
to hire a Government Relations/Communications firm to advise the 13 local 
area municipalities on government relations, public polling and 
communications in regard to the Provincial Government Review of Regional 
Government"; and 

THAT Council of the Town of Lincoln support the CAO to participate on the 
subcommittee to assist in coordinating efforts for the Town; and 

Council direct the Clerk to circulate a copy of this resolution to the Local Area 
Municipalities and Regional Clerk. 

Carried 

li.ncoln.ca n ti @Townoflinco\nON A place to grow, a place to prosper, a place to belong. 



J lie Kirkelos 
own Clerk 

ikirkelos@lincoln.ca 

cc: Local Area Municipal Clerks 

lincoln.ca 11 ti @TownofLincolnON A place to grow, a place to prosper, a place to belong. 



March 27, 2019 

Niagara Region 
1815 Sir Isaac Brock Way 
P.O. Box 1042 
Thorold, ON L2V 4T7 

Ms. Ann-Marie Norio: Sent via E-mail 

Re: Niagara Region - Provincial Review of Regional Government 

Please be advised that City Council at its meeting of March 19, 2019 received your 
correspondence dated March 8, 2019, including the letter from the Local Area 
Municipal Mayors dated March 6, 2019 respecting Provincial Review of Regional 
Government, for information" 

If you have any questions, please contact me directly. 

Sincerely, 

Bill Matson 
City Clerk 

Working Together to Serve Our Community 
Clerks 
Ext 4342 Fax 905-356-9083 
billmatson@niagarafalls.ca 



  
 

 
 

Department of Corporate Services 
1593 Four Mile Creek Road 
P.O. Box 100, Virgil, ON  L0S 1T0 
905-468-3266   •   Fax: 905-468-2959 
 

www.notl.org 

 
 
 
 
 
March 13, 2019  SENT ELECTRONICALLY 
 
 
Regional Municipality of Niagara 
1815 Sir Issac Brock Way, PO Box 1042 
Thorold ON  L2V 4T7 
 
 
Attention: Ann-Marie Norio, Regional Clerk 
 
Dear Ms. Norio: 
 
RE:  Report CAO-19-001 - Provincial Review of Regional Government  

 
Please be advised the Council of The Corporation of the Town of Niagara-on-the 
Lake, at its regular meeting held on March 11, 2019 approved Report CAO-19-001, 
attached, which included the following recommendations: 
 
1.1  That the correspondence attached to this report, from the Regional Clerk dated 

March 8, 2019 regarding Provincial Review of Regional Government, be 
received; 

1.2 That the Council of the Town of Niagara-on-the-Lake support the request from 
Regional Council "that the Region undertake the procurement of and facilitation 
for finances to hire a Government Relations/Communications firm to advise the 
13 municipalities on government relations, public polling and communications in 
regard to the provincial government review of regional government". 

 
If you have any questions or require further information please contact our office 
at 905-468-3266. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

  
Peter Todd, Town Clerk  
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Telephone (905) 468-3266
Facsimile (905) 468-2959

1593 Four Mile Creek Road
P.O. Box 100
Virgil, Ontario

L0S 1T0

Report: CAO-19-001 Committee Date:

Due in Council: March 11, 2019

Report To: Lord Mayor and Council
Subject: Request from Regional Council

Provincial Review of Regional Government

1. RECOMMENDATION
It is respectfully recommended:

1.1 That the correspondence attached to this report, from the Regional Clerk dated 
March 8, 2019 regarding Provincial Review of Regional Government, be 
received;

1.2 That the Council of the Town of Niagara-on-the-Lake support the request from 
Regional Council "that the Region undertake the procurement of and facilitation 
for finances to hire a Government Relations/Communications firm to advise the 
13 municipalities on government relations, public polling and communications in 
regard to the provincial government review of regional government".

2. PURPOSE / PROPOSAL
The purpose of this report is to provide Council with correspondence from Regional 
Council regarding the Provincial Review of Regional Government. 

3. BACKGROUND
The Mayors of the Region and the Regional Chair prepared a Statement from Niagara 
Mayors dated February 4, 2019 (attached) which stated:

"Niagara’s Mayors are united in support for improving governance, transparency and 
accountability in local government. It has been nearly 50 years since Niagara Region 
was formed and our communities, economy and the populations we serve have 
changed significantly in that time. With change comes opportunity, and we agree with 
the provincial government that there is room for improvement in the way Niagara works.
 
We share the same goals in this review: to make it easier to access services, create 
more efficient local government, reduce duplication and be open for business. We also 
agree that there are a number of ways to achieve these goals and we expect that local 
voices and local solutions will truly be considered. 

We are already working together as Team Niagara to be open for business and attract 
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investment, jobs, and economic development. Many local agencies and municipal 
services are already working together to find efficiencies and reduce duplication. We are 
working together to build an integrated transit system that works for all of Niagara. And 
we know we can do more. As Mayors, we will work together to ensure that Niagara is 
given an opportunity to present made-in-Niagara solutions through this regional 
governance review."

The Mayors held a conference call recently and a letter was signed by all of them (part 
of Regional correspondence), on Mayor Easton's letterhead who took the lead on 
preparing the letter which was publicly dealt with at Regional Council on March 7, 2019.

4. DISCUSSION / ANALYSIS
The following motion as approved by Regional Council was forwarded to the Clerk on 
March 8th, 2019 as follows:

"That Correspondence Item COTW-C 02-2019, being a letter from the Local Area 
Municipal Mayors, dated March 6, 2019, respecting Provincial Review of Regional 
Government, BE RECEIVED and BE CIRCULATED to the Local Area Municipalities for 
consideration by their respective Councils at their next meeting for comment back to 
Niagara Region by March 28, 2019."

Attached to the letter from the Regional Clerk is a letter signed by all Mayors and 
Regional Chair.  The letter outlines there was a recent conference call among the heads 
of Council of the lower tier municipalities including the Regional Chair whereby it was 
agreed that they "request the Region, on behalf of the municipalities undertake the 
procurement the procurement of and facilitation for finances to hire a Government 
Relations/Communications firm to advise the 13 municipalities on government relations, 
public polling and communications in regard to the provincial government review of 
regional government."

As noted Regional Council passed a motion to receive this correspondence and that it 
be circulated to the Local Area Municipalities for consideration by their respective 
Councils by Mach 28, 2019.

Council's next meeting is April 11th, therefore necessitating a report be prepared for this 
evening's Council meeting, March 11th. 

An area CAOs meeting was held on March 8th, whereby one of the items of discussion 
was the Regional Council motion and correspondence regarding the Provincial 
Government Review. All CAOs will be putting forward a report before March 28th and 
notify the Regional Clerk of their Council's decision.

At the area CAOs meeting a subcommittee of the CAOs was created to carry out the 
duties of hiring a Government Relations/Communications firm as outlined in the 
correspondence as follows:

"The CAOs will coordinate this effort. They will advise on appropriate companies to be
considered. The CAOs will also act in the capacity of selecting said company and
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preparing sample questions in advance to be used for the public polling.
In their capacity as signing officers, the CAOs in their guidance to the Heads of Council
will liaise with the successful bidder throughout the procurement process to ensure a
successful conclusion."

For Council's information, the CAO of Niagara-on-the-Lake will be sitting on the 
subcommittee of CAOs to coordinate these efforts as identified in the correspondence. 

5. STRATEGIC PLAN
N/A

6. OPTIONS 

7. FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS
At this time it does not appear to have any financial implications to the Town as the 
Region is being tasked with the financial implication of this project.

8. COMMUNICATIONS
Following the meeting, the Clerk will advise the Regional Clerk, by way of letter, of 
Council's decision.

9. CONCLUSION
That Council support the 12 Mayors and Regional Chair to be part of the Region 
undertaking the procurement of and facilitation for finances to hire a Government 
Relations/Communications firm to advise the 13 municipalities on government relations, 
public polling and communications in regard to the provincial government review of 
regional government.

Respectfully submitted,

Holly Dowd
Chief Administrative Officer

ATTACHMENTS

CLK-C 2019-072 Provincial Review of Regional Government.pdfCLK-C 2019-072 Provincial Review of Regional Government.pdf Statement from Niagara's Mayors.pdfStatement from Niagara's Mayors.pdf

WEB ATTACHMENTS

ATTACHMENTS FOR LINK



 Report : CAO-19-001 Page 4

First Capital of Upper Canada - 1792



 
 
 
 

  
 

Administration 
Office of the Regional Clerk 
1815 Sir Isaac Brock Way, PO Box 1042, Thorold, ON  L2V 4T7 
Telephone: 905-685-4225  Toll-free: 1-800-263-7215  Fax: 905-687-4977 
www.niagararegion.ca 
 
 

March 8, 2019 
 COTW 1-2019, March 7, 2019 
 
LOCAL AREA MUNICIPALITIES 
 
SENT ELECTRONICALLY 
 
 
RE: Provincial Review of Regional Government 
 COTW 1-2019 Minute Item 6.2 
 
Committee of the Whole at its meeting held on Thursday, March 7, 2019, passed the 
following resolution: 
 

That Correspondence Item COTW-C 02-2019, being a letter from the Local Area 
Municipal Mayors, dated March 6, 2019, respecting Provincial Review of 
Regional Government, BE RECEIVED and BE CIRCULATED to the Local Area 
Municipalities for consideration by their respective Councils at their next meeting 
for comment back to Niagara Region by March 28, 2019.  

 
A copy of Correspondence Item COTW-C 02-2019 is attached for your reference. 
 
Yours truly, 

 
 
Ann-Marie Norio 
Regional Clerk 
 
 
CLK-C 2019-072 
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OFFICE OF THE MAYOR
4800 SOUTH SERVICE ROAD 
BEAMSVILLE, ON  L0R 1B1 

Phone: 905‐563‐8205 
Fax: 905‐563‐6566 

www.lincoln.ca  

A Place to Grow, A Place to Prosper, A Place to Belong 

March 6, 2019 

Niagara Region 
c/o Ron Tripp 
Acting CAO 

Dear Region of Niagara; 
Re: Provincial Review of Regional Government  

Following the recent conference call among the heads of Council of the lower tier 
municipalities including the Regional Municipality of Niagara it was agreed that the 12 
Mayors and Chair, whom have signed below, request that the Region, on behalf of the 13 
Municipalities undertake the procurement of and facilitation for finances to hire a 
Government Relations/Communications firm to advise the 13 municipalities on 
government relations, public polling and communications in regard to the provincial 
government review of regional government.

Further, this item be included in the Committee of the Whole Agenda for Thursday, March 
7,2019 at 6:30pm at Regional Headquarters. 

The CAO's will coordinate this effort. They will advise on appropriate companies to be 
considered.  The CAO's will also act in the capacity of selecting said company and 
preparing sample questions in advance to be used for the public polling.  

In their capacity as signing officers, the CAO’s in their guidance to the Heads of Council 
will liaise with the successful bidder throughout the procurement process to ensure a 
successful conclusion.  

Heads of Council will ensure that their own Councils and Regional Council members are 
kept apprised of the process.  

COTW-C 02-2019



OFFICE OF THE MAYOR 
4800 SOUTH SERVICE ROAD 
BEAMSVILLE, ON  L0R 1B1 

Phone: 905‐563‐8205 
Fax: 905‐563‐6566 

www.lincoln.ca  
 

 

 
A Place to Grow, A Place to Prosper, A Place to Belong 

We are the Mayors and Regional Chair of the Region of Niagara and are in support of 
this request. 

 

Mayor Wayne Redekop 

Fort Erie 

 

Mayor Jim Diodati 

Niagara Falls 

 

 

 

Mayor Bill Steele 

Port Colborne 

 

Wainfleet 

 

 

 

Mayor Jeff Jordan 

Grimsby 

 

Lord Mayor Betty Disero 

Niagara-on-the-Lake 

 

Mayor Walter Sendzik 

St. Catharines 

 

Mayor Frank Campion 

Welland 

 

Chair Jim Bradley 

Niagara Region 

 

Mayor Sandra Easton 

Lincoln 

 

Mayor Marvin Junkin 

Pelham 

 

Mayor Terry Ugulini 

Thorold 

 

   
   
    

COTW-C 02-2019
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West Lincoln 



 

 

Statement from Niagara Mayors 
 
February 4, 2019 
 
Niagara’s Mayors are united in support for improving governance, transparency and 
accountability in local government. It has been nearly 50 years since Niagara Region 
was formed and our communities, economy and the populations we serve have 
changed significantly in that time. With change comes opportunity, and we agree with 
the provincial government that there is room for improvement in the way Niagara works. 
 
We share the same goals in this review: to make it easier to access services, create 
more efficient local government, reduce duplication and be open for business. We also 
agree that there are a number of ways to achieve these goals and we expect that local 
voices and local solutions will truly be considered.  
 
We are already working together as Team Niagara to be open for business and attract 
investment, jobs, and economic development. Many local agencies and municipal 
services are already working together to find efficiencies and reduce duplication. We are 
working together to build an integrated transit system that works for all of Niagara. And 
we know we can do more. As Mayors, we will work together to ensure that Niagara is 
given an opportunity to present made-in-Niagara solutions through this regional 
governance review.   
 
Niagara’s Mayors, 
 
 
Dave Bylsma, Mayor of West Lincoln  
 

Jeff Jordan, Mayor of Grimsby 

Frank Campion, Mayor of Welland 
 

Marvin Junkin, Mayor of Pelham 

Jim Diodati, Mayor of Niagara Falls 
 

Wayne Redekop, Mayor of Fort Erie 

    Betty Disero, Lord Mayor of Niagara-on-the-Lake 
 

Walter Sendzik, Mayor of St. Catharines 
 

Sandra Easton, Mayor of Lincoln 
 

Bill Steele, Mayor of Port Colborne 

Kevin Gibson, Mayor of Wainfleet Terry Ugulini, Mayor of Thorold 
 

 
 



March 25, 2019 

Niagara Region 
Office of the Regional Clerk 
1815 Sir Isaac Brock Way 
PO Box 1042 
Thorold, Ontario 
L2V 4T7 

ilPelham 
NIAGARA 

Vibrant• Creative • Caring 

Attention: Ann-Marie Norio, Regional Clerk 

Dear Ms. Norio: 

Provincial Review of Regional Government 

At their regular meeting of March 18th , 2019, Council of the Town of Pelham received your 
correspondence and endorsed the following: 

BE IT RESOLVED THAT Council receive Regional Report COTW 1-2019, Minute 
Item 6.2 - Provincial Review of Regional Government; and 

THAT Council endorse and support the letter from the Local Area Municipal 
Mayors requesting that the Region undertake a procurement of and facilitation for 
finances to hire a Government Relations/Communications firm to advise the 13 
Niagara Municipalities on government relations, public polling and 
communications with regard to the provincial government review of regional 
government. 

On behalf of Council, thank you for your correspondence. 

Yours very truly, 

/hw 

cc: Local Area Clerks 

From the Clerk's Department 

M Administrative 
, .., Services 

20 Pelham Town Square P.O Box 400 · Fonthill, ON LOS 1E0 p: 905.892.2607 f: 905 .892.5055 

pelham.ca 
- - -- - ----- - --- - -------- ----~ 



Telephone: 905-835-2900      E-mail: cityclerk@portcolborne.ca             Fax: 905-834-5746 

 

 

 

 

CORPORATE SERVICES DEPARTMENT, CLERK’S DIVISION 

March 26, 2019 
 

 
Ann-Marie Norio, Regional Clerk 
Regional Municipality of Niagara 
1815 Sir Isaac Brock Way 
Thorold, ON, L2V 4T7 
 
Dear Ann-Marie Norio, 
 
Re:  Region of Niagara Re: Provincial Review of Regional Government   
 
Please be advised that, at its meeting of March 25, 2019, the Council of The Corporation of the 
City of Port Colborne resolved as follows: 
 

That the letter received from the Region of Niagara regarding a letter from the Local 
Area Municipal Mayors, dated March 6, 2019 respecting Provincial Review of Regional 
Government, for consideration by respective Councils, be supported.  

 
For more information, please contact Amber LaPointe at 905-835-2901 ext. 106 or 
cityclerk@portcolborne.ca.   
 
Sincerely, 

 
Amber LaPointe 
City Clerk 
 
 
ec: Local Area Municipalities  

CITY OF PORT COLBORNE 
Municipal Offices 

66 Charlotte Street 
Port Colborne, Ontario 

L3K 3C8 
www.portcolborne.ca 

I 
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March 19, 2019 
 
Ann-Marie Norio  
Regional Clerk Niagara Region  
1815 Sir Isaac Brock Way, P.O. Box 1042 Thorold, ON  
L2V 4T7 
Sent via email to Ann-Marie.Norio@niagararegion.ca 
 
Re: Communications Market Research Polling Firm Procurement 
 
Dear Ms. Norio, 
 
Please be advised that at its meeting held on March 18, 2019, St. Catharines City 
Council approved the following motion:  
 

That the City of St. Catharines City Council endorses the request from 
the Region of Niagara Mayors, regarding their request to undertake the 
procurement of a Communications Market Research Polling firm to poll 
the area municipalities at no cost to the City; and 
 

That the area CAOs coordinate sample questions for the public polling; 
and 
 

That the CAO work with corporate communications to share the public 
polling information with residents and taxpayers and report back to 
Council on the outcomes of the consultation and polling and next steps in 
the provincial governance review; and  
 
That that the poll involve questions particular to the City of St. 
Catharines; and  
 
Further, that staff consult with the Task Force regarding questions to be 
asked; and  
 
That Council recommend the Region of Niagara select a consulting firm 
that is not associated with any political party. 
 

If you have any questions, please contact the Office of the City Clerk at extension 
1524. 

 
Bonnie Nistico-Dunk, City Clerk 
Legal and Clerks Services, Office of the City Clerk 
:kn 

~ St. Catharines 

PO Box 3012. 50 Churcl1 St .. SI. Calharines, ON L2R 7C2 

Tel: 905.688,5600 I TTY: 905.688.4889 I www.stcatharlnes.ca 
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March 21, 2019 

Office of the Regional Clerk 
Niagara Region 
1815 Sir Isaac Brock Way, P.O. Box 1044 
Thorold, ON L2V 4Y6 

Ann-Marie.Norio@niagararegion.ca 

Attention: Ann-Marie Norio, Regional Clerk 

Dear Ms. Norio: 

Re: Provincial Review of Regional Governance 

lhorold 

Please be advised Thorold City Council, at its March 19, 2019 meeting, adopted the following 
recommendations of Chief Administrative Officer's Report CAO2019-03: 

1. That Thorold City Council support the letter received from the Niagara Region's 
Committee of the Whole meeting held on Thursday, March 7, 2019 about a joint letter 
from Local Area Municipal Mayors, dated March 6, 2019 respecting Provincial Review 
of Regional Government. 

2. That the Chief Administrative Officer be directed to forward Council's decision on this 
matter to the Niagara Region before March 28, 2019. 

Yours truly, 

Donna Delvecchio, 
City Clerk 

00:cd 

ec: M. Dilwaria, Chief Administrative Officer 

City or Thorold ----~- - --~-
P.O. Box 1044, 3540 Schmon Parkway, Thorold, Ontario L2V 4A7 

www.tllorold.com 
Tel: 905·227-6613 



                                              “Wainfleet - find your country side!” 

March 27, 2019 

Niagara Region 
1815 Sir Isaac Brock Way 
P.O. Box 1042 
Thorold, ON  L2V 4T7  Sent Electronically 

Attention:  Ann-Marie Norio, Clerk 

Dear Ms. Norio,

RE: Provincial Government Review of Regional Government 
COTW 1-2019 Minute Item 6.2

Please be advised that, at its meeting of March 26, 2019, the Council of the Corporation of the 
Township of Wainfleet enacted the following resolution regarding Administration Staff Report 
ASR-011/2019 (copy attached) relating to the Request from Niagara Regional Council re: 
Provincial Review of Regional Government: 

THAT this report be received; and 

THAT the correspondence dated March 8, 2019, attached as Appendix “A”,  from 
Niagara Region regarding Provincial Review of Regional Government be received; 
and 

THAT the Council of the Township of Wainfleet endorse the request from Regional 
Council: 

“THAT the Region undertake the procurement of and facilitation for finances 
to hire a Government Relations/Communications firm to advise the 13 local 
area municipalities on government relations, public polling and 
communications in regard to the Provincial Government Review of Regional 
Government”; and 

THAT the Council of the Township of Wainfleet direct the CAO to coordinate efforts 
for the Township in this endeavour; and 

THAT a copy of this resolution be forwarded to the Local Area Municipalities and 
Niagara Region. 

Township of Wainfleet



31940 Highway #3 • P.O. Box 40 • Wainfleet, ON • L0S 1V0 

PHONE 905.899.3463 • FAX 905.899.2340 • 

In supporting the resolution, Wainfleet 
concerns be shared with Regional Council
Municipalities: 

• the need to be wary of any 
between the proposed Govern
capacity that may otherwise already be available 
and/or Local Area Municipalities;

• the need for appropriate cost containment
identified as the funding source 
taxpayer within the Region; and 

• the need to ensure that Niagara Region and Local Area Municipalities receive true value 
for the services to be rendered.

The Council of the Corporation of the Township of Wainfleet respectfully requests your 
consideration of the above. 

Yours Truly, 

William J. Kolasa 
Chief Administrative Officer  

31940 Highway #3 • P.O. Box 40 • Wainfleet, ON • L0S 1V0 

PHONE 905.899.3463 • FAX 905.899.2340 • www.wainfleet.ca

Wainfleet Council also requested that the following comments and 
Regional Council and with the Councils of the Local Area 

need to be wary of any potential duplication of expertise or capacity 
Government Relations/Communications firm and

otherwise already be available within the workforce(s) of the Region 
r Local Area Municipalities;

cost containment, as even though Niagara Region 
the funding source of the exercise: there is really only a single property 

within the Region; and 
the need to ensure that Niagara Region and Local Area Municipalities receive true value 

endered.

the Corporation of the Township of Wainfleet respectfully requests your 

2

www.wainfleet.ca

requested that the following comments and 
and with the Councils of the Local Area 

that may arise 
and expertise/ 

workforce(s) of the Region 

as even though Niagara Region has been 
only a single property 

the need to ensure that Niagara Region and Local Area Municipalities receive true value 

the Corporation of the Township of Wainfleet respectfully requests your 



ADMINISTRATION STAFF REPORT ASR-011/2019 

TO: Mayor Gibson & Members of Council 

FROM: W. Kolasa, Chief Administrative Officer/Clerk 

DATE OF MEETING: March 26, 2019 

SUBJECT:  Request from Niagara Regional Council re: Provincial Review of 
Regional Government 

RECOMMENDATION(S):

THAT this report be received; and 

THAT the correspondence dated March 8, 2019, attached as Appendix <A=,  from Niagar!
Region regarding Provincial Review of Regional Government be received; and 

THAT the Council of the Township of Wainfleet endorse the request from Regional Council: 

9THAT the Region undertake the procurement of and facilitation for finances to hire a 
Government Relations/Communications firm to advise the 13 local area 
municipalities on government relations, public polling and communications in regard 
64 6/, '54703*0)1 %47,532,36 (,70,8 4- (,.043)1 %47,532,36;; and 

THAT the Council of the Township of Wainfleet direct the CAO to coordinate efforts for the 
Township in this endeavour; and 

THAT a copy of this resolution be forwarded to the Local Area Municipalities and Niagara 
Region. 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

The purpose of this report is to provide Council with details of a resolution from Niagara 
Region>5 Committee of the Whole regarding the ongoing Provincial Review of Regional 
Government.  

BACKGROUND:

On February 4, 2019, the Mayors of the local area municipalities of Niagara Region and the 
Regional Chair issued a Statement (attached) that announced: 

#(/).)4)>5 ');245 )4, 71/6,+ /1 5733246 -24 /03428/1. .28,41)1*,$ 64)153)4,1*; )1+ 
accountability in local government. It has been nearly 50 years since Niagara Region 
was formed and our communities, economy and the populations we serve have 
changed significantly in that time. With change comes opportunity, and we agree 
with the provincial government that there is room for improvement in the way 
Niagara works. 



ASR-011/2019 2019 03 26 
Page 2 

We share the same goals in this review: to make it easier to access services, create 
more efficient local government, reduce duplication and be open for business. We 
also agree that there are a number of ways to achieve these goals and we expect 
that local voices and local solutions will truly be considered.  

We are already working together as Team Niagara to be open for business and 
attract investment, jobs, and economic development. Many local agencies and 
municipal services are already working together to find efficiencies and reduce 
duplication. We are working together to build an integrated transit system that works 
for all of Niagara. And we know we can do more. As Mayors, we will work together to 
ensure that Niagara is given an opportunity to present made-in-Niagara solutions 
through this regional governance review." 

Recently, the Mayors held a conference call and a letter was issued, signed by all of them 
(forming part of Regional correspondence), on Mayor Easton's letterhead who took the lead 
on preparing the letter which was publicly dealt with at Regional Council on March 7, 2019.

OPTIONS/DISCUSSION:

The following motion as approved by Regional Council was forwarded to the Clerk on 
March 8th, 2019: 

"That Correspondence Item COTW-C 02-2019, being a letter from the Local Area 
Municipal Mayors, dated March 6, 2019, respecting Provincial Review of Regional 
Government, BE RECEIVED and BE CIRCULATED to the Local Area Municipalities 
for consideration by their respective Councils at their next meeting for comment back 
to Niagara Region by March 28, 2019." 

Attached to the correspondence from Niagara Region is a letter signed by all Mayors and 
Regional Chair. The letter outlines that there was a recent conference call among the heads 
of Council of the lower tier municipalities, including the Regional Chair, whereby it was 
agreed that they "request the Region, on behalf of the municipalities, to undertake the 
procurement of and facilitation for finances to hire a Government Relations/Communications 
firm to advise the 13 municipalities on government relations, public polling and 
communications in regard to the provincial government review of regional government." 

As noted, Regional Council passed a motion to receive this correspondence and that it be 
circulated to the Local Area Municipalities for consideration by their respective Councils by 
March 28, 2019. 

At a meeting of regional chief administrative officers held on March 8th, the Regional 
Council motion and correspondence regarding the Provincial Government Review was 
considered and all CAOs concluded to present a report to their respective Councils, before 
March 28th, and notify the Regional Clerk of each Council's decision.  Further, a 
subcommittee of the CAOs was created to implement the provided direction and carry out 
the duties of hiring a Government Relations/Communications firm as outlined in the ');24>5 
correspondence as follows: 
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"The CAOs will coordinate this effort. They will advise on appropriate companies to be 
considered. The CAOs will also act in the capacity of selecting said company and preparing 
sample questions in advance to be used for the public polling.  In their capacity as signing 
officers, the CAOs in their guidance to the Heads of Council will liaise with the successful 
bidder throughout the procurement process to ensure a successful conclusion." 

FINANCIAL CONSIDERATIONS:

At this time, there do not appear to be any direct financial implications to the Township as 
Niagara Region is being tasked with the financial implementation of this project. 

OTHERS CONSULTED:

Niagara Region Chief Administrative Officers 

ATTACHMENTS:

&33,1+/9 <&=%

# Niagara Region Correspondence re: Provincial Review of Regional Government 
(March 8, 2019) 

# Local Area Municipal Mayors Correspondence re: Provincial Review of Regional 
Government (March 6, 2019) 

# Statement from Niagara Mayors (February 4, 2019)   

Respectfully submitted by, 

William J. Kolasa, 
Chief Administrative Officer/Clerk 
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March 8, 2019 
COTW 1-2019, March 7, 2019 

LOCAL AREA MUNICIPALITIES

SENT ELECTRONICALLY 

RE: Provincial Review of Regional Government 
COTW 1-2019 Minute Item 6.2 

Committee of the Whole at its meeting held on Thursday, March 7, 2019, passed the 
following resolution: 

That Correspondence Item COTW-C 02-2019, being a letter from the Local Area 
Municipal Mayors, dated March 6, 2019, respecting Provincial Review of 
Regional Government, BE RECEIVED and BE CIRCULATED to the Local Area 
Municipalities for consideration by their respective Councils at their next meeting 
for comment back to Niagara Region by March 28, 2019.  

A copy of Correspondence Item COTW-C 02-2019 is attached for your reference. 

Yours truly, 

Ann-Marie Norio 
Regional Clerk 

CLK-C 2019-072 

APPENDIX "A" TO ASR-011/2019 



9225/1 92 >41 7-A9<

'*## =9?>4 =1<@5/1 <9-0

.1-7=@5661! 98 6#< $.$

;FJID, +#("()&"*%#(

2BP, +#("()&")())

OOO"HGICJHI"CB

- ;HBCD NJ 3LJO! - ;HBCD NJ ;LJMKDL! - ;HBCD NJ .DHJIE

March 6, 2019 

Niagara Region 
c/o Ron Tripp 
Acting CAO 

Dear Region of Niagara; 
Re: Provincial Review of Regional Government  

Following the recent conference call among the heads of Council of the lower tier 
municipalities including the Regional Municipality of Niagara it was agreed that the 12 
Mayors and Chair, whom have signed below, request that the Region, on behalf of the 13 
Municipalities undertake the procurement of and facilitation for finances to hire a 
Government Relations/Communications firm to advise the 13 municipalities on 
government relations, public polling and communications in regard to the provincial 
government review of regional government.

Further, this item be included in the Committee of the Whole Agenda for Thursday, March 
7,2019 at 6:30pm at Regional Headquarters.

The CAO's will coordinate this effort. They will advise on appropriate companies to be 
considered.  The CAO's will also act in the capacity of selecting said company and 
preparing sample questions in advance to be used for the public polling. 

In their capacity as signing officers, the CAO’s in their guidance to the Heads of Council 
will liaise with the successful bidder throughout the procurement process to ensure a 
successful conclusion.

Heads of Council will ensure that their own Councils and Regional Council members are 
kept apprised of the process.  

EQVY.E!13.312;
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We are the Mayors and Regional Chair of the Region of Niagara and are in support of 
this request. 

Mayor Wayne Redekop 

Fort Erie 

Mayor Jim Diodati 

Niagara Falls 

Mayor Bill Steele 

Port Colborne 

Wainfleet 

Mayor Jeff Jordan 

Grimsby 

Lord Mayor Betty Disero 

Niagara-on-the-Lake 

Mayor Walter Sendzik 

St. Catharines 

Mayor Frank Campion 

Welland 

Chair Jim Bradley 

Niagara Region 

Mayor Sandra Easton 

Lincoln 

Mayor Marvin Junkin 

Pelham 

Mayor Terry Ugulini 

Thorold 

EQVY.E!13.312;
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u dBy 

West Lincoln 
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Statement from Niagara Mayors 
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City of Welland 
Legislative Services 
Office of the City Clerk 

Wellana 
60 East Main Street, Welland, ON L3B 3X4 

ONTARIO• Cl'Ul/1.DA 

Phone: 905-735-1700 Ext. 2280 I Fax: 905-732-1919 
Email: clerk@welland.ca I www.welland.ca 

March 25, 2019 

SENT VIA EMAIL 

Niagara Region 
1B15 Sir Isaac Brock Way 
P.O. Box 1042 
Thorold, ON L2V 417 

Attention: Ann-Marie Norio, Regional Clerk 

Dear Ms. Nerio: 

Re: March 19, 2019- WELLAND CITY COUNCIL 

File No. 19-48 

At its meeting of March 19, 2019, Welland City Council passed the following motion: 

"THAT THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF WELLAND receives for information 
the correspondence from the Regional Municipality of Niagara, COTW 1-
2019, regarding the Provincial Review of Regional Government attached to 
Report CAO-2019-02 as Appendix I; and further 
THAT Welland City Council supports the Regional Municipality of Niagara 
in undertaking the procurement of and facilitation for finances to hire a 
Government Relations/Communications firm to conduct public polling and 
provide related communications with Niagara residents regarding the 
provincial government review of regional government." 

Yours truly, 

Tara Stephens 
City Clerk 

TS/cap 

c.c.: Local Area Municipal Clefks, sent via email 
G. Long, Chief Administrative Officer 

Bridging the past, present and future 
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COUNCIL 

OFFICE OF THE CAO 
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GENERAL MANAGER 

CFO 

CAO 

;q-59 
REPORT CAO-2019-02 

MARCH 19, 2019 

SUBJECT: PROVINCIAL REVIEW OF REGIONAL GOVERNMENT - UPDATE 

AUTHOR: GARY LONG, CAO 

RECOMMENDATIONS: 

THAT THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF WELLAND receives for information the correspondence 
from the Regional Municipality of Niagara, COTW 1-2019, regarding the Provincial Review of 
Regional Government attached to Report CAO-2019-02 as Appendix I; and further 

THAT We!land City Council supports the Regional Municipality of Niagara in undertaking the 
procurement of and facilitation for finances to hire a Government Relations/Communications firm 
to conduct public polling and provide related communications with Niagara residents regarding 
the provincial government review of regjonal government. 

ORIGIN ANO BACKGROUND: 

The Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, the Honourable Steve Clark, announced on 
January 15, 2019, that the province will be reviewing regional governments in Ontario. This 
review is limited to the following nine upper tiers and lower tier municipalities: Waterloo Region, 
Niagara Region, Halton Region, Peel Region, York Region, Durham Region, Oxford County, 
Simcoe County, and Muskoka District. Minister Clark has indicated that the focus of the review is 
governance, decision-making, and service delivery. 

Michael Fenn and Ken Seiling have been appointed as special advisors to conduct this review 
and provide advice and recommendations to the Minister this summer. Mr. Fenn is a former 
Ontario Deputy Minister, previous municipal CAO in several Ontario cities, and founding CEO of 
Metrolinx. Mr. Seiling is a former Chair of Waterloo Region who held that position from 1985 to 
2018 and was a Councillor and Mayor in Woolwich. 

The twelve mayors in Niagara and the RegionaJ Chair had individual meetings with the special 
advisors on February 11, 2019, to provide their input and perspective. 

COMMENTS ANO ANALYSIS: 

As a follow-up to the meetings with the special advisors, a consensus was achieved by the Heads 
of Council of the Local Area Municipalities, including the Regional Municipality of Niagara, to hire 
a government relations/communications firm to engage the local area Councils 1 members of the 
public, and business sector to seek their opinion on the Regional Government Review. The Area 
CAOs wHI coordinate this initiative and oversee the procurement process to select the successful 
bidder. In addition, the Area CAOs wiU craft sample questions to be used for public engagement. 
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City of Welland Council and Welland Regional Councillors will be provided regular updates by the 
Head of Council throughout this process. 

FINANCIAL CONSIDERATIONS: 

Costs associated with this initiative will be borne by the Regional Municipality of Niagara. 

OTHER DEPARTMENT IMPLICATIONS: 

The City's Corporate Leadership T earn continues to stay informed and engaged in this process 
and look forward to working with Council. City staff will also be kept informed. 

SUMMARY AND CONCLUSION: 

Staff recommend that Welland City Council supports that the Regional Municipality of Niagara 
undertake the procurement of and facilitation for finances to hire a Government 
Relations/Communications firm to advise Local Area Municipalities on public relations and 
undertake public engagement with respect to the Province's review of regional government in 
Niagara. 

ATTACHMENTS: 

Appendix I - Region of Niagara Correspondence COlW 1-2019, March 7, 2019 
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Niagara f (f Region 

March 8, 2019 

LOCAL AREA MUNICIPALITIES 

SENT ELECTRON/CALLY 

Administration 
Office of the Regional Clerk 
1815 Sir Isaac Brock Way, PO Box I 042, Thorold, ON L2V 4T7 
Telephone: 905-685-4225 Toll-free: 1-800-263-7215 Fax: 905-687-4977 
www.niagararegion.ca 

COTW 1-2019, March 7, 2019 

RE: Provincial Review of Regional Government 
COTW 1-2019 Minute Item 6.2 

Committee of the Whole at its meeting held on Thursday, March 7, 2019, passed the 
following resolution: 

That Correspondence Item COTW-C 02-2019, being a letter from the Local Area 
Municipal Mayors, dated March 6, 2019, respecting Provincial Review of 
Regional Government, BE RECEIVED and BE CIRCULATED to the Local Area 
Municipalities for consideration by their respective Councils at their next meeting 
for comment back to Niagara Region by March 28, 2019. 

A copy of Correspondence Item COTW-C 02-2019 is attached for your reference. 

Yours truly, 

Ann-Marie Norio 
Regional Clerk 

CLK-C 2019-072 
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March 6, 2019 

Niagara Region 
c/o Ron Tripp 
Acting CAO 

Dear Region of Niagara; 
Re: Provincial Review of Regional Government 

COTW-C 02-2019 

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR 

4800 SOUTH SERVICE ROAD 

BEAMSVILLE, ON LOR 181 

Phone: 905-563-8205 

Fax: 905-563-6566 

www.lincoln .ca 

Following the recent conference call among the heads of Council of the lower tier 
municipalities including the Regional Municipality of Niagara it was agreed that the 12 
Mayors and Chair, whom have signed below, request that the Region, on behalf of the 13 
Municipalities undertake the procurement of and facilitation for finances to hire a 
Government Relations/Communications firm to advise the 13 municipalities on 
government relations, public polling and communications in regard to the provincial 
government review of regional government. 

Further, this item be included in the Committee of the Whole Agenda for ThursdaY, March 
7,2019 at 6:30pm at Regional Headquarters. 

The CAO's will coordinate this effort. They will advise on appropriate companies to be 
considered. The CAO's will also act in the capacity of selecting said company and 
preparing sample questions in advance to be used for the public polling. 

In their capacity as signing officers, the CAO's in their guidance to the Heads of Council 
will liaise with the successful bidder throughout the procurement process to ensure a 
successful conclusion. 

Heads of Council will ensure that their own Councils and Regional Council members are 
kept apprised of the process. 

A Place to Grow, A Place to Prosper, A Place to Belong 
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OFFICE OF THE MAYOR 
4800 SOUTH SERVICE ROAD 

BEAMSVILLE, ON LOR 1B1 
Phone: 905-563-8205 

Fax: 905-563-6566 
www.lincoln.ca 

We are the Mayors and Regional Chair of the Region of Niagara and are in support of 
this request. 

Mayor Wayne Redekop 

Fort Erie 

Mayor Jim Diodati 

Niagara Falls 

(• 
, I 
I' 
I I ii . 
if --

,;{k · 

Mayor Bill Steele 

Port Colborne 

Wain fleet 

Mayor Jeff Jordan 

Grimsby 

Lord Mayor Betty Disero 

Niagara-on-the-Lake 

Mayor Walter Sendzik 

St. Catharines 

Mayor Frank Campion 

Welland 

~~1 .... ~ 
Ch~~ Jim Bradley 

Niagara Region 

A Place to Grow, A Place to Prosper, A Place to Belong 

Mayor Sandra Easton 

Lincoln 

Mayor Marvin Junkin 

Pelham 

Mayor Terry Ugulini 

Thorold 

West Lincoln 
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___________________________________________________________________________________________  

CLERK’S DEPARTMENT  
 
March 26, 2019 
 
Ann-Marie Norio, Regional Clerk  
Niagara Region 
1815 Sir Isaac Brock Way 
Thorold, ON  
L2V 4T7 
 
Dear Ms. Norio,  
 

Re: Provincial Review of Regional Government – COTW 1-2019 Minute Item 6.2  
 
This is to confirm that on Monday, March 26, 2019, West Lincoln Township Council adopted 
the following resolution: 
  

Resolution: 
That, the correspondence from the Office of the Regional Clerk, dated March 8, 2019, 
relating to a letter (Item COTW-C 02-2019) from the Local Area Municipal Mayors 
requesting Niagara Region to hire a Government Relations/ Communications firm to 
advise the 13 municipalities on government relations, public polling and 
communications as it relates to the Provincial Review of Regional Government; be 
received and supported.   
 

 
If you require further information or clarification do not hesitate to contact me.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Joanne Scime  
Clerk   
 
cc.   Local Area Municipal Clerks  

  
  
X:\cl-Clerks\Council\Council-2019\Letters\Letter to Region  -  re Provincial Review of Regional Government - Mar 25  Council .doc 

318 Canborough St.  P.O. Box 400 
Smithville, ON 
L0R 2A0 
T:  905-957-3346 
F: 905-957-3219 
www.westlincoln.ca 

West Lincoln 
Your Future Naturally 



From: Regional Government Review (MMA)
To: Norio, Ann-Marie
Subject: Regional Government Review Inputt
Date: Thursday, April 18, 2019 4:36:55 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Niagara Region email system. Use
caution when clicking links or opening attachments unless you recognize the sender and
know the content is safe.

Dear Members of Regional Municipality of Niagara Council,

We are reaching out as we have received questions on how council members may
participate in the review consultations. Council members affected by the review are
welcome to participate in the ongoing open consultation process for the review.  We
have already received a few direct submissions from some individual members of
council included in the review, and we want to encourage this to
continue. Understanding the diversity of opinion and experience continues to be of
vital importance to the review process so if any council members want to share their
ideas and opinions with us as a written submission, we encourage them to do so. 

Some Councils may wish to provide written submissions and these would be received
as well by us as the Special Advisors. We want to provide the Minister of Municipal
Affairs and Housing with the best advice on regional governance, so the full range of
perspectives and thoughts on how to improve governance, decision-making and
service delivery are important as we consider our recommendations to the Minister.    

More information about the submission process, can be found on the
ministry’s review webpage.  As always, any questions about the review can be
directed to regionalgovreview@ontario.ca

Sincerely,

Ken Seiling and Michael Fenn

Special Advisors to the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing’s Regional
Government Review

 

mailto:regionalgovreview@ontario.ca
mailto:Ann-Marie.Norio@niagararegion.ca
https://www.ontario.ca/page/consultation-regional-government-review
mailto:regionalgovreview@ontario.ca
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